


ADAMS COUNTY CHAPTER HAPPENINGS
MENTORING YOUTH DAY 
Through agreement with the PA Fish & Boat Commission (PFBC) and Knouse Foods, the youth mentoring day in 
Adams County will be hosted at Orrtanna Pond on March 28. Children up to age 15 with a mentoring adult can sign 
up on PFBC website. Youths will be allowed to keep 2 trout. Adults must purchase a 2020 trout stamp & fishing 
license. For more information, please visit http://www.fish.state.pa.us/MentoredYouth

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER 
Submission of articles and suggestions for the newsletter are encouraged and may be sent to swopeda@hotmail.com. 
Deadline for the June issue is May 15th. The newsletter is distributed the week prior to the monthly meetings via 
email, to the address listed on your TU membership. To ensure you receive chapter communications timely, it is very 
important for TU to have your current email address. To verify your email address, go to www.tu.org, click on 
“Member Login”, and validate your profile. If you have trouble logging in or need help editing your profile, please call 
1-800-834-2419 between 9 am – 7 pm ET, Monday-Friday.

KNOUSE PROPERTY-UPPER SECTION OF CATCH AND RELEASE
We continue with Conewago Task Force meetings for the betterment of fly fishing in Adams County. Our financial goal 
has not been reached, although does look attainable but we need your help. In our last newsletter, I spoke of how 
critical preserving this piece of stream property will be in the future for you the fly angler on page 10 in the last 
newsletter titled “Access Means Everything”. Last year alone, we lost over 4 miles of excellent water on Little Marsh 
Creek being dropped from the stocking schedule. 

A stream easement, if agreed upon, will be carried by the PFBC, giving us the same privileges under the regulated 
section of catch and release by following the PFBC guidelines. In this stream easement a parking and access area to 
the stream will be added when enough funds are secured for these additions.

This may be your chapters final cry to you to get involved and help make a difference. If you fly fishing this section 
you should recognize how critical preserving this waterway? Any amount will be cheerfully accepted. Without any 
help received your chapter needs to consider cutting more programs that requires cutting back on the annual budget 
including donations to other non profit groups to somehow be able to reach this agreement. Contact me thru 
swopeda@hotmail.com or call 7172536680. Only three members were interested enough to call last month and talk 
about the agreement while one committed financially. Thank You. “Why Me” an article on page 11 on the last 
newsletter, I hope you read that too.

ACTU VISITS NVTU
Last month, President Hank Rajotte and Board Member Richard Lewis visited our partner NVTU to show a power 
point presentation on the Conewago Creek Restoration work with different pictures of our longtime partnership 
rolling rocks, fishing, fellowshipping together celebrating this our 38 year together. Our hope and vision are their 
support reaching our financial goal with the stream easement agreement.

 The ABC’s of Fly
Do you have any tips you’d like to share with others? Please send them to swopeda@hotmail.com Look for more hints 
each month. 
What is the proper tippet size to use for the fly I am using? A great starting point that usually doesn’t need any 
adjustment is by dividing the hook size by 3. If you are using a size 12, that would be a 4X tippet size. If the hooks size 
doesn’t divide equally, round off to the nearest whole number (16 would be 5.33 so use 5X). You can also go a size 
heavier if the water is cloudy or high. Also, be sure to learn to tie a loop knot to attach a streamer pattern to your 
leader. It gives your imitation much more life-like motion and it is also a very strong knot, stronger than a standard 
clinch knot.
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TThe 5th Annual Heidlersburg Fishing 
Show will be held on February 22 and 
23, 2020. Friday night will start with a 
delicious dinner for all vendors who 
help to setup that evening. Early 
morning risers on Saturday will have 
the opportunity for bargains. You 
name it, in the fishing industry, it will 
at this event with more than 75 
vendors participating. Doors open 
Saturday 8-3 and Sunday 9-2

HEIDLERSBURG
FISHING SHOW
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Joe Hastings (right) President of Green Springs Rod and Gun Club donates 
check to Dave Swope treasurer of ACTU towards our Zoo America 
Fundraising Project. Also special thanks to Adams County Chiropractic, PC. 
for their donation towards the purchase of a stream easement on the 
Conewago Creek. We have started our goal.










